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MEMO

Date:
November 25, 2009

To:
ASAA Member Schools

cc:
Rugby Alberta
Alberta Junior Rugby Association (AJRA)
ASAA Rugby Commissioners Pat Forsyth and Craig Patton

From: 
John Paton, Executive Director

Re: 
Clarification on ASAA Rugby Policy and U/16 club players

Clarification has been sought from the ASAA regarding the involvement of high school rugby players on U/16 teams during the ASAA Rugby Season of Play.

To allow flexibility for schools and clubs as rugby became an ASAA sport and has grown steadily and successfully for the past four years, high school students, typically Grade 10, have been able to play both club and high school rugby at the same time. This is no longer the case. 

It was known in May 2008 that the 2008/09 school year would be the last year that high school students who were in the U/16 age group could play both club and school rugby at the same time. This was noted at the AGM of the ASAA in 2008, and was published in the ASAA policy handbook for the 2008/09 school year.

This memo is to clarify that for the 2009/10 school year and thereafter, high school rugby players are no longer permitted to play high school as well as U/16 club rugby during the same season.

To further clarify, the only athletes that the AASA's ‘removal of dispensation’ affects are U/16’s who are playing on the Senior [or only] team that their High School fields. ASAA zones may also have more restrictive policies for junior or JV teams, and such policies would apply as well.

Please ensure your coaches and players are aware of this policy.
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